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DVD Presentation on Shohola 

October 21, 1:00 p.m. at the Environmental  

Learning Center (ELC), Hawley 

- A historical presentation on the rural area of Shohola 
 

Veteranõs Day Program 

November 18, 1:00 p.m. at the ELC 

- A veterans program in honor of Veteranõs Day 
 

Holiday Party 

December 16, 12:00 noon at the ELC 

- Annual holiday party with performance by the  

WAHS Chamber Choir and Show Choir
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 This image of a vintage postcard of Hawley High School 

appeared in the WHS September Newsletter; however the description, 

following, was not found until after Septemberõs printingé 

 òHawley Graded School was constructed in 1879 when  

 

 

2015 Program 

Refreshment  

Committee 

 

October - Barbara Briden 
 

November - Rolf Moeller 

 

Hawley became a 

separate school district 

from Palmyra 

Township.  It was 

enlarged in 1912 to 

make room for a four-

year high school.  It 

was torn down in 

1964.ó  From 

Wallenpaupack:  
History of a School 

District by George 

Fluhr. 

 Welcome new WHS members Douglas and Katherine Hayes  
of Lakeville, Wayne County, and West Chester, Chester 
County, Pennsylvania.   Thank you for becoming members! 

http://www.wallenpaupackhistorical.org/


 

 

 

  
 

Thank you to awardees Meg Welker Fetsock and Kathleen Lester 
 Meg and Katie, employees of PPL / Talen Energy, were honored by WHS for their role in 

aiding WHS throughout the last decade by offering assistance, hospitality, and fostering 

community engagement  within their professional roles at the PPL (now Talen) Environmental 

Learning Center. 
 

 

And many thanks to James Asselstine from the Dorflinger Factory Museum  

for his presentation on the history and restoration of  

the Dorflinger Glass Factory in White Mills 
 For more information or for a free tour of the Dorflinger Factory Museum and Arts 

Center, please call (570) 253-0220.  The museum is located on 8 Elizabeth Street, White Mills. 
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Photographed on left, Meg Welker Fetsock accepts the WHS Preservation Award and on right, Jim 
Asselstine begins his slide-show presentation on the history and restoration of the Dorflinger Factory 

Museum in White Mills.  

 Perhaps you read The News Eagle article about Aprylle Gilbert, the woman who holds the record for being 

the first person to ever run the entire length of highway Route 6, starting in Long Beach, California, and ending in 

Provincetown, Massachusetts. Gilbertõs historic charity run for disadvantaged children of San Jose began on April 

28, 2015 in San Jose, running south along the California Coast Highway. Gilbert reached Route 6 in Long Beach 

on May 11, and reached Provincetown on September 15, having run through  

 Honesdale, Hawley, Milford and every other small borough, rural area or 

town along Route 6. 
 

 Although her charity run was her own idea and conception, Gilbert 

received the sponsorship of the U.S. Route 6 Tourist Association, a 

membership-based, all volunteer, not-for-profit organization with main office 

in Port Orchard, Washington and state offices along Route 6 in California, 

Colorado, Nebraska, Iowa, New York, Connecticut and Massachusetts. The 

mission of the U.S. Route 6 Tourist Association is to promote tourism along 

Route 6 and to preserve the historic and cultural significance of the rural 

areas and towns within its path.  ( Continued next page ) 
 

photo by Merrily Cassidy of Cape Cod Times; Gilbert in Provincetown 
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Photos used by permission from U.S. Route 6 Tourist Association, 

www.route6tour.com.  From top to bottom, places along Route 6: Bristol, CT; 

Wellsboro, PA; Tioga County, PA; Commerce City, CO; Keystone, CO; 

Nevada. 
 
 

 If you would like more information about U.S. Route 6 Tourist 

Association or would like to become a member, please visit the 

website for the organization ð www.route6tour.com. 
 

 The following letter and mission statement of the U.S. Route 6 

Tourist Association is found on the organizationõs website, 

www.route6tour.com. 
 

 
Dear Visitor: 
The U.S. Route 6 Tourist Association  is a Not-for-profit IRS 501 
(c) (3) charitable organization dedicated to the economic 
development and cultural preservation of inner-cities, small towns 
and rural communities located along all 3,652 miles of the Grand 
Old Highway, a.k.a. as the "Grand Army of the Republic Highway". 
  

                  

 
  
Historic U.S. Route 6 runs between the waterfront at Long Beach, 
California, and Provincetown, Massachusetts which is located on the 
tip of Cape Cod. Route 6 is the longest highway ever established in 
the United States and even today it remains the longest 
continuous highway in the nation. 
  
We are currently in the process of creating 14 state divisions of 
the National Association. It definitely will be easier to coordinate 
programs and activities with 14 states than with over 600 cities 
and towns. Besides, each state has their own special interests 
and needs that can best be addressed at the local level. 
  
If you are interested in having an active role in the Association 
and would like more information, please feel free to contact us. 
We are looking for individuals who enjoy working with people and 
have a sincere desire to help us meet the goals as stated in 

the United States and 
even today it remains 
the longest continuous 
highway in the nation. 
  
We are currently in the 
process of creating 14 
state divisions of the 
National Association. It 
definitely will  be easier  

( Continued ) 

 
to coordinate programs 




